February 13, 2019

Chair and Members of the Civic Works Committee:

Re: Stopping and Parking in Dedicated Bicycle Lanes

Concerns have been brought to our attention that vehicles from time to time stop and/or park in dedicated bicycle lanes which is disruptive and can be unsafe for the user of the bicycle lanes. In support of the initiative to encourage individuals to use bicycles as a means of recreation and transportation, we believe that stopping and/or parking on designated bicycle lanes should be prohibited.

We are therefore seeking support of the following recommendation:

"That the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to bring forward necessary amendments to the Traffic and Parking By-law PS-113, as amended, that would result in the prohibition of stopping and parking of vehicles in designated bicycle lanes where an official "No Stopping Zone" sign has been erected and is on display."

Respectfully submitted,

Clizabeth Peloga

Elizabeth Peloza, Councillor, Ward 12 Shawn Lewis, Councillor, Ward 2